
City of Eden 
Special Session- Budget Workshop 

 

The city council of the City of Eden met in special session on Tuesday October 20, 2020 
at 7:00 p.m. in the council chambers of City Hall. 
 

Mayor & City Council Members 
Mayor Agapito Torres    Mayor Pro Tem Eddy Markham 
Councilmember Luz Saavedra   Councilmember Wade Ellison  
Councilmember Jennifer Martinez   Councilmember Grover Hall-absent           
 

City Staff/Appointed Officials 
City Administrator Laura Beeson   
 
City Public Works Supervisor Ronnie Winans                    

 
1. Discuss and possible action regarding a Proposal from Roberts Construction 

Company for tap fees and cap fees to complete a previous water project 
2. City of Eden Planning Session  

 
A proposal from Roberts Construction Company to complete the water taps and water caps 
for previously laid new water lines along Maddox and Hoskins streets was discussed.  It is 
necessary to cap the old lines and take them out of service in order to utilize the newer 6” 
lines laid in the 1990’s.  Councilperson Ellison made a motion to approve the proposal in the 
estimated amount of $10,000 to Roberts Construction with an additional $10,000 in costs to 
the city for parts and supplies, and seconded by Councilperson Markham.  Motion carried.  
Once all current water projects are completed, a request will be made to Sage Diller, eHT, to 
complete an “as built” map of our current water lines. 
 
By consensus, council agreed to postpone the City of Eden Planning Session until the new 
council and mayor are seated after the November 3, 2020 election. 
 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 

 
   

______________________________  _________________________________  
Mayor, Agapito Torres    Laura Beeson, City Administrator 


